FHSC HONORARY TREASURER’S ANNUAL REPORT FOR 2019-2020
by David W Smetham 10/10/2020
Our books have been prepared by Heywood Shepherd.
At end June 2020 we had a bond account with Hampshire (1.5%) and a savings account with Shawbrook (1.4%), an investment totalling £100,650.
The consolidated accounts (Income and Expenditure) for the year ending 30 June 2020 show a net deficit for the year of £1219. Last year we had a surplus of £1453. Cash in the bank is down by £3164.
The 14 groups are financially viable and had a combined surplus of £4159.29, compared with a surplus of £2051.09 in 2019, Total funds held by Groups is £41,704.50. The Group Allocation for 2019-2020 was £500 to each group. Group activities were curtailed by the epidemic. Groups can apply for an augmentation of the group allocation and for 50% of the cost of any equipment purchased.
The remainder of this report applies only to the ‘central’ funds.
Income for the year is £34,644, compared to £38,732 in 2019, the significant difference is related to the reduction in subscriptions income. Expenditure is £39,718, compared to £38,146 in 2019. The increase in expenditure is mainly associated with increased cost of postage for sending out the Ancestor.
We report subscriptions for the actual membership year, subscriptions received in the last month of our subscription year 2019-2020 are treated as for year 2020-2021.
Sales of books and CDs and Website sales (downloads) have increased as we have been offering books and CDs at discount to members. Online data downloads are now established and more files are becoming available for download.
Royalties from FMP are slightly down, we need to place more data with FMP if we are to increase this income stream. 
Gift Aid again reduced this year. It is closely related to membership subscriptions and members signing up for gift aid.
Magazine costs remain about the same as for 2019 but postage costs are up. 
Income from Genfair from the sale of books and CDs continues but is at a low level.
The accountancy fee has risen slightly, the committee decided to employ Heywood Shepherd to keep our books. This item is being kept under review.
Other expenses were broadly in line with expectations. The FFHS subscription and insurance is based on membership, so reduces as membership declines.
There is nothing in the accounts to suggest that a change in membership fee is appropriate at this time.
The full set of independently examined accounts are available by request to the Treasurer, they have been deposited online and can be accessed on our website.
I would like to thank our accountants Heywood Shepherd for their work on behalf of the Society. I would also like to thank our Group Treasurers for their work in delivering the Group accounts.
